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Report of the Fund Director

INVESTMENT POOLING: JULY SUBMISSION

1) Purpose of the report

To seek Members’ approval to delegate details of part of the submission to 
Government due by 15 July to the Investment Board.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

2) Recommendation

That Members delegate to the Investment Board consideration of those 
assets to be held outwith the Border to Coast Partnership Pool.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

3) Background information

3.1 As Members are aware the Authority is due to submit more detailed 
proposals regarding its participation in pooling to Government by 15 July 
2016.  Although there remains doubt over the format of such a submission it 
is clear that the document needs to identify those assets which the Authority 
does not intend to hold within the Pool.

3.2 To some extent this will be heavily influenced by the legal and tax structure 
finally agreed upon by the Pool and Government. As already stated 
elsewhere the preferred structure (an ACS or Authorised Contractual 
Scheme) cannot hold all investment types.

3.3 Notwithstanding that caveat it would be helpful if Members agreed today in 
principle the assets to be retained in the short-term. Further discussion can 
be conducted at Investment Board level when more information is available.

3.4 It is suggested that assets to be identified should include all directly held real 
estate, private equity and absolute return limited partnerships and an as yet 
unquantified proportion of the Fund to be available for new investment into 
local initiatives outside the pool.  For example, such investments might be 
made where the risk/return characteristics are suitable, where clear value for 
money can be demonstrated but the investment is not considered suitable for 
the pool to invest in. This should allow, for example, local initiatives regarding 
social housing or other appropriate infrastructure. The submission to CLG 
needs to include an estimate of allocation. At this stage it suggested that 
local investments should not exceed 2.5% of the total Fund value.



4) Implications

4.1 Financial

There are no financial implications immediately arising out  of this report. 

4.2 Legal

There are no immediate legal implications.
 

4.3 Diversity

There are no diversity implications.

4.4 Risk

There are risk implications arising out of this report. These are referred to in 
the text but it is not possible to be certain about the possible outcomes and 
the practical consequences of those outcomes.
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Background papers used in the preparation of this report are available for inspection at the 
offices of the South Yorkshire Pensions Authority in Barnsley


